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Website and Social Media Policy

The purpose of this document is to provide guidance to Gulf of Maine Council members and contractors on all communications dealing with the website and social media outlets.
Our goal is for all member agencies to feel represented in communications and confident that their messaging and mandates are not harmed by anything that is share or posted.
When posting any GOMC published papers, documents, or publications to the web, it is encouraged that they follow the publication protocol for style and follow this policy for web posting rules.

General Guidelines*
· Develop key messages – think about why you are communicating this information and related it back to the Gulf of Maine Council’s work (such as a committee, a publication etc)
· Member agencies are encouraged to share relevant news for the social media sites. If they do not share information with the social media facilitators then it will be difficult to know what information they want on the web and social media outlets
References to third party services, postings and documents
The following information must be followed when using the website or social media sites:

· Any content posted on social media or the web must reference the original source including articles, photos.
· Social media and web postings can also identify the information as non-official GOMC information.
· GOMC websites must notify visitors they are leaving a GOMC site, even if they are linking to a partner/member-sponsored page on a social media or third party web service
.
· If informations is being shared that a member agency has produced, it is important to share the original source of information. For example, CBC has an article on NOAAs newest climate change maps. Rather then site CBC’s article, every effort should be made to site NOAA’s website that holds the map information.
· Social media and third party services must not be used to solicit advice from the public. Due to various rules for consultation and engagement at the various agencies, any solicitation of public information should be discussed first with Council.
· GOMC does not endorse commercial products or services, and the website or social media should give an appearance of an endorsement, affiliation or authorization.
Review

Due to the changing nature of the web and social media environment, working group will review this policy annually starting June 2015.
�I am not sure if this is possible. Will need to discuss with JIm






